Report on three items of legislation that impact upon the Community Council.
Background
The Local Government and Elections (Wales) Act 2021 updated the governance and management of community councils in a number of ways.  These included making permanent the use of remote access to meetings that was brought in to enable local government to function during covid-19. It also lowered the age at which people can vote in local elections to 16. 
Three important changes have now become law as of 1st May 2022: 
· All town and community councils; must allow for public participation in full council meetings; 
· All town and community councils must produce and publish a training plan; 
· All town and community councils must produce and publish an annual report.
Public participation.
This measure is intended to allow the local community to engage more with local council business. Previously some councils have offered a short period (usually at the start of each meeting) for statements to be made and points or queries to be raised by members of the public.  Now this becomes mandatory for all town and community councils. 
Important to note is that there is no change to the requirement that the Council only make decisions on what is on the agenda – so it is not possible for a new topic to be raised on the night and decided there and then – it would have to be taken to the next meeting should it be something the Council can make a decision on, and if they wish to do so. Also important to note is that the council is not obliged to take up every query/topic raised by a member of the public.
For compliance with GDPR, members of the public ether in attendance or who speak should not be identified, and best practice is to only record any comments in the minutes in summary form, never verbatim.
The Council needs to decide upon any specific processes they may wish to follow to comply with this legislation: for example 
· the timing of the public participation period (start of meeting?), 
· length (10 minutes maximum?), 
· no more than 3 minutes per person?, 
· one spokesman per group to avoid potential single topic dominance?, 
· Clerk informed of topics at least 3 days’ beforehand?, 
· no expectation of answers during the meeting (because research might be needed). 

Training plan.
This measure has been put in place because the Wales Government recognise that being a local Councillor and effectively managing public money and responsibilities is not an easy role to take on, and can involve a wide ranging skillset that many of those who come into the role do not possess. It also acknowledges that the role of Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer is becoming an increasingly demanding one with the increasing expectation and legislation that requires compliance, reporting skills, along with all the other attributes required by the role. 
The legislation requires that a training plan for both Councillors and Clerk/RFO (and any other staff) be drafted , agreed by full Council, and published by the end of October 2022, and subsequently this should be regularly reviewed, and a new plan put in place within three months of each full election. 
The plan should not identify individuals, but should provide a plan for the roles, and consider which topics for instance all Councillors should have training in (such as the Code of Conduct) and which topics might be suitable for a limited number of Councillors (such as financial awareness for bank signatories, or Chairman training for those Councillors who might wish it). Consideration of training for staff is also important, whether it might be specific courses identified such as CiLCA or specific Health and Safety courses for example, or agreeing attendance at SLCC/OVW events to provide continuous professional development opportunities and ensure skills and professional awareness are up to date.  Training costs will also need to be considered at each budget setting cycle.
The Council needs to consider the drafted training plan when it is put before them, and ensure it meets the needs of the Council. Ideas from individual Councillors during the drafting stage will ensure the plan suits this specific Council.

Annual report.
This measure has been put in place to encourage greater transparency of the work councils do, and encourage more public interaction. Councils are required to publish a report each year that provides the council’s priorities, activities and achievements for the year, and their plans for the future. This must be published as soon as possible after the end of each financial year – for 2021-22, because it is  the first year, it should be published by the end of October. 
Some larger councils have been publishing annual reports for several years. This provides examples that can be drawn upon, although each council is different and so will have its own content and style – one size does not fit all, and obviously the reports for smaller councils will be shorter and simpler than those of the larger councils.  It is also quite acceptable for this annual report to be combined with the training plan mentioned above for convenience.
The Council needs to consider the drafted annual report plan when it is put before them, and ensure it accurately details the priorities, activities and achievements of the Council. Ideas from individual Councillors during the drafting stage will ensure the report suits this specific Council.
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